
 

Environmental & Protective Services 2023 Second Quarterly Report 

Waste Services: 

Program/Project Brief Description Quarter Start Progress 

Landfill Visitors 

Ardmore 2,137; Fort Kent 1,225; 
Goodridge 224; Hilda Lake 768; 
La Corey 1,014; Muriel Lake 0;  
Therien 563.  

1st  January  Complete 

Landfill Visitors 

Ardmore 3,914; Fort Kent 2,158; 
Goodridge 354; Hilda Lake 1,445;          
La Corey 2,006; Muriel Lake 365; 
Therien 1,029.  

2nd  April  Complete 

Beaver River 
Regional Waste 
Management 
Commission Trailer 

The compactor trailer is now in service 
and is operating as designed. 

1st  Sep-21 Complete 

Cold Lake Landfill 
Waste Account 

155 accounts have been registered. 
The program works very well for both 
our residents and the City of Cold Lake.  

1st  Nov-22 Complete 

Ag Plastics Planters 

Plastic lumber was purchased to build 
planters to show the circular economy 
of the Ag Plastics Recycling Program. 
The planters are now on display at M.D. 
campgrounds. 

1st  January  Complete 

UTV Request for 
Quotations 

The Request for Quotations closed 
February 1st and was awarded to 
Xtreme Equipment.  

1st  February Complete 

30-yard Bin 
Servicing Request 
for Tenders 

The Request for Tenders closed 
February 15th. A 3-year contract was 
awarded to Seven Lakes.  

1st  February Complete 

Portable Toilet 
Servicing Request 
for Proposals 

The Request for Proposals closed 
February 9th. A 3-year contract was 
awarded to Dale's Rentals.  

1st  February Complete 

Household 
Hazardous Waste 
Course 

Two staff attended a Household 
Hazardous Waste course in Strathmore 
before the Alberta CARE Conference.  

1st  February Complete 

Asset Management 
Training 

Operations and landfill staff participated 
in the Introduction to Asset 
Management Course.  

1st  March  Complete 

Appendix B



Program/Project Brief Description Quarter Start Progress 

Business Planning 
Operations and landfill staff participated 
in the Business Planning Session. 

1st  March Complete 

Landfill and Bin Site 
Inspections 

Waste staff complete inspections of all 
landfills and bin site locations on a 
quarterly basis at the minimum.  

1st/2nd March/June Complete 

Riverhurst Bin Site  

Construction began in March with the 
brushing of the roadway. The roadway, 
bin site, and fencing were all completed 
in June.  

1st/2nd  March/June Complete 

Landfill Operators 
Course 

The M.D. hosted a 2-day Landfill 
Operators Course to educate and 
certify staff in Landfill Operations. Nine 
M.D. staff attended.  

2nd  April  Complete 

Grain Bag Rolling 
Staff rolled grain bags for local 
producers.   

2nd  April  Complete 

Roadside Cleanup 
Program  

23 groups participated in the program. 
Over 300 kms were cleaned and 
$24,609.00 was paid out to support 
non-profit groups.  

2nd  May Complete 

Ardmore Landfill 
Automated Gate 
System Request for 
Quotation 

The Request for Quotations closed 
April 28th. The contract was awarded to 
Phoenix Fence.  

2nd  May Ongoing 

La Corey Town Bin 
Site Powerline Move 

The overhead powerline at the old fire 
hall was trenched underground.  

2nd  June  Complete 

Goodridge Landfill 
Fencing 

The barbed-wire fence around the 
entrance to the site was rebuilt by 
Waste staff.  

2nd  June  Complete 

Solar Lighting - 
Riverhurst and 
Moose Meadows 

Solar lighting was installed to help deter 
scavenging through the waste bins and 
increase safety.  

2nd  June  Complete 

 


